I am opposed to HB 3063. I feel, it is important to maintain vaccine exceptions. Vaccines, like pharmaceutical medications, can cause injury and death. This is a fact and everyone should be allowed to decide to take a med or a shot or decline to.

The AMA in section 9.133 of the Routine Universal Immunization of Physicians, affirms the right of said physicians to decline vaccinations for themselves by reason of a religious or philosophical exception. If our doctors are allowed to decline a vaccination, then isn't it each person's right to do likewise? Parents of babies and underage children should be able to make the choice of said child getting a vaccine or declining. There are many different types of medical practices in Oregon and conflicting view on medications and vaccinations. I, along with many others, do not want the rights of parents taken from them. Please oppose HB 3063. Thank you for listening.

Sincerely,

Mary Buskingham Mary Buskingham

1620 NW 34th St.

Lincoln City, Oregon 97367

PO Box 175

Neotsu, Oregon 97364